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This bulletin is issued by the safety and quality department, and is intended to increase awareness, or to provide interim 

guidance, on safety or quality-related topics not adequately covered in existing publications. 

Title: China (CAAC) Extension of Certificate F01100539 
Number: 001-25 Date: 17 Jan 2025 Rev: 0 

 

Purpose: 

The following Quality Bulletin is issued to provide temporary guidance for Heli-One 

personnel certifying Maintenance for CAAC (China) after 30th of December, 2024. 

Summary: 

Heli-One personnel shall attach temporary letter SA-20250023 Extension Approval issued 

by Chinese Civil Aviation Authority China (CAAC) to all certification until such time 

permanent approval is granted.  

• Heli-One “Statement of Accomplishment” Form HO-G-9-06 or 

• Authorized Release Certificate (AAC-038). 

A copy SA-20250023 approval is attached to this QB 

  

 

 

 

 

☒This bulletin is to highlight existing policy and processes, and should be posted until applicable documentation is 

updated, or it is no longer relevant. 
☐This bulletin will be superseded by an upcoming revision to the Click here to enter text.document. 

Prepared by: Spencer Underhill Approved by: Spencer Underhill 
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17 Jan 2025, 
 

To Heli-One Canada ULC 
 
IAW CAAC special approval SA-20250023, Civil Aviation Authority China, (CAAC) Has 
granted Heli-One Canada ULC, certificate holder F01100539, an extension to release 
aeronautical product until June 30, 2025. 
A copy of this letter shall be placed with the applicable release document IAW CAAC 
MMM. 

• Heli-One “Statement of Accomplishment” Form HO-G-9-06 or 
• Authorized Release Certificate (AAC-038) 

 
Copy of SA-20250023 approval follows: 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Based on CCAR145 regulation and your application for renewal approval from CAAC, the 
purpose of this letter is to formally inform you that CAAC agree your company 
continuing to provide maintenance work for Chinese customer with your present CAAC 
Maintenance Organization Certificate which should be expired on December 31, 2024. 
This temporary approval is valid until you have received any other formal approval 
issued by CAAC or before the day June 30, 2025, which comes earlier. Your company 
may release Component after the maintenance work finished during this period by this 
Special Approval, and the working scope is limited to the Rating specified on the MOC 
and latest Maintenance Capability List accepted by CAAC. 
 
 Yours Sincerely, 
 
 LI Heping 
Director 
Continuous Airworthiness & Maintenance Division 
Flight Standard Department of Civil Aviation Administration of China (CAAC) 
End of Copy SA-20250023 approval 
 
 
Regards 
 
 
 
Manager, Safety and Quality 
Heli-One Canada ULC 
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